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March 2024 

Lenten Services 

Wednesday Evenings 

thru March 20 

6:30 p.m. 

Remember our 

Soup and Sandwich Meal 

During the Lenten Season 

Serving starts at 5:30 p.m. 

Menu inside 

Palm Sunday  

March 24 

Services at 

8:00 & 9:15 

Maundy Thursday 

March 28 

Service at 

7:00 pm 

Good Friday 

March 29 

Service at 

7:00 pm 

 

Easter Sunday 

March 31 

Services at 

7:00 & 9:30 

Join us for Easter Brunch served by the 

youth. 

Starting at 8:00 



From Pastor Ted 

The Quilt Group is looking for someone to sew straight lines! 

The group meets on Tuesdays from 1-3 so that a few quilts get 

finished. 

Can you help! 

Reuse, Recycle, Repurpose  

In one sense that is what Easter is all about – reuse, recycle, repurpose – right? 

I would guess that like me, you have noticed those art pieces around the countryside while you have been driving 
someplace. Someone takes some old piece of farm equipment and turns it into a flag or dinosaur or something like 
that. A few pieces of scrap metal are welded together and then attached other things to it to make it into something 
entirely new. It could have remained a pile of junk but in the hands of that artist it became materials for a master-
piece. 

This month as we head toward Easter, we will find ourselves focused on someone like that, an artist who makes mas-
terpieces out of “broken stuff”.  Good Friday is a day God took something that seemed broken and damaged, useless 
and hopeless, and turned it into a masterpiece. On what we now call Good Friday, God watched a world out of control 
ready to throw away the very gift God had given to them, a savior. The people yelled for Jesus’ death, “Crucify Him. 
Crucify Him.” They no longer saw him as the great teacher, healer and leader. They just wanted to get rid of him like 
a pile of scrap metal or an old piece of equipment.  

As you go through Lent, Holy Week, Good Friday and Easter, I encourage you to think of   the three crosses on the 
hill we call Calvary. Remember that it was sin that killed Jesus that day. The sin of those who were present but, also 
yours and mine. Jesus suffered a horrible and cruel death. It was real pain, real blood, real thorns, and a real spear. 
It was real nails that pierced his hands and real tears that flowed down his cheeks.  

But God took an ugly and tragic death, something so broken and useless that there seemed to be no hope, and made it 
“good”. Let me tell you that God is still doing that today. God is taking people’s broken lives and remaking them into 
something good. In fact you and I have people all around us that are waiting, hoping for God to do just that. There 
are many people looking to reconnect with God, looking for forgiveness, looking for a fresh start, looking for a 
church home. This month and leading up to Easter is a perfect time to invite someone to worship.  

March Children’s Ministry Update 
In February, the Sunday School children learned a lot about how powerful God’s love is and to rely on him to give us 
strength. We will be focusing on Palm Sunday and Easter curriculum in March.  
 
Upcoming Events 

Sunday, March 3rd: Noisy offering and Kindergarten and family social hour 8:45am 
Sunday, March 24th: Palm Sunday–sing end of 8am and beginning of 9:15am service 
Sunday, March 31st: Easter Sunday--NO SUNDAY SCHOOL   

 
**The Children’s Ministry Team will be discussing Vacation Bible School. Please stay tuned for information to be 
shared in the April newsletter! 



TRANSITION UPDATE 

I, Pr Ted, sense that once we have our committees formed, meeting consistently, and getting work done we can take 

the next step in the transition process, but it is crucial to calling a new pastor that we have an effective committee 

structure in place. Here’s an outline of what’s ahead.  

Forming a Transition Team (Approximately 9 members appointed by the Council) 

I have suggested to the Council that if the committees are doing well, we could launch this team over the summer. The 

big task of this team will be to engage the congregation in the process of completing the Ministry Site Profile (MSP). 

The MSP will be about 20 to 25 pages and is sort of an advertising brochure of our congregation.  The first part will 

be community and congregation demographics, current trends, and history. Next will be key elements of St. John’s 

ministry like St. John’s strengths, things we want to work on to improve or strengthen, and goals or priorities for the 

next 3 to 5 years. Then there will be a section identifying what kind of a pastor we are looking for – strengths, skills, 

desired focus, and such things.  

I will meet with this group to guide them through the process. They will choose their own chair, vice chair and secre-

tary. They will provide monthly updates to the congregation. The TT should be able to do this well, in 7 to 9 months.  

Forming a Call Committee  (CC) (Approximately 7 voting members and 3 alternates appointed by the Council) 

As the MSP nears completion and is sent to the Synod, we are ready to form a Call Committee, which is normally sep-

arate from the Transition Team but could have a couple of TT members carry over. The CC will launch in conjunc-

tion with the Synod Staff and then function on its own. I am not involved with the CC. I can give some advice and 

share my experience but I do not meet with the CC in any formal way.  

Generally the Call Committee’s work will take 3 to 6 months to identify their preferred candidate. Three months is if 

everything goes perfectly. I suggest you plan on 6 months.  The CC will get a list of names of interested pastors about 6 

weeks after forming. They can begin interviewing when they are ready. Once the CC identifies their preferred candi-

date there are steps to be taken.  

Steps for extending the Call: 

CC identifies the preferred candidate and has the candidate’s intention to accept a call.  

The Council approves the candidate and calls a Congregational Meeting for the purpose of extending a call. It 

will take 2 to 3 weeks to have the meeting and congregational vote. 

After the congregational vote, the candidate has 2 weeks (up to 30 days), to give their final answer. 

The candidate notifies their current congregation of their intention to accept St John’s call and gives a 

(customary 30-day) resignation notice. 

Often candidates want a week or two break between calls. 

So given the above, from the time the CC identifies their candidate and brings the name to the Council it usually takes 

approximately three months to get someone in the office ready to start.  



Seventeen members of St. John will be traveling to Michigan this summer to participate  

in a high school mission trip.  Please consider making a donation.  Any denomination is 
greatly appreciated.  An envelope may be taken from the wall and returned by Easter Sun-
day.  Thank you for your financial support, but most importantly, thank you for your pray-
ers! 

Wild Game Feed 

April 14th 

St. John Lutheran Church 

5 P.M. dinner  

6 P.M. speaker 

  

Open to all who would like to get together for a delicious wild game dinner and get together with 
others from our wonderful community.  Guest speaker will be a member of the Minnesota D.N.R. 

Free will donation of $10.00 at the door to help offset the cost of the guest speaker and help with 
the cost of the ingredients for food preparation. Please R.S.V.P. the St. John church office so we 

can get a head count for food preparation amounts. 

952-873-6492  

First Communion Instruction- Will be held Wednesdays, April 3 and 10. This 
class is for 5th grade and up students and families who have not yet received the 
sacrament of communion.   

If you have an announcement for the bulletin, please let the office know 
by noon Thursday so it can be added. 

Is your group planning a meeting in the church? Please let the office 
know so it can be put on the calendar to make sure the doors will be un-
locked for you. 

The deadline for newsletter articles is the 15th of each month. This is to 
make sure it get into the newsletter and that the newsletter gets out on time. 

Daylight Savings starts 

March 10 

Don’t forget to move your 

clocks ahead one hour. 



Coffee time! 

A time for fellowship over coffee, lemonade and refreshments between services has been a St. John’s 
tradition for at least 15 years, going back to the completion of the Gathering Area.  A visit with 
church family and friends is a great way to start our busy week.   Thank you to the individuals, 
families, groups, and children’s teams that served during the years and to Sherrie Simcox for chair-
ing this for so many years.   We know this is an important part of the ministry here at St. John’s.  

Some minor changes are being made that should continue to grow our coffee time together well into the future!  

Coffee Time will be available from 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.  We hope this time change will allow for 2nd service wor-
shippers to arrive early and enjoy some refreshments and fellowship with the first service attendees.  Although 
most Sundays there will be a host/hosts providing the refreshments – there will now also be a less formal “self-
service” option on the Sundays we do not have a host scheduled.   Coffee, lemonade and refreshments will continue 
to be available.   We encourage you to make this fellowship time part of your Sunday worship routine. 

Soup and Sandwich Supper Menu 

2024 Lenten Season 

(menu subject to change) 

  

  

February 28 

Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Cheesy Chicken Tortilla 

Other: Walking Tacos  

 Sandwiches:  Egg Salad, Turkey, and Ham 

 Confirmation Group Serving: Heather Hornaman, Holly Stier  

  

March 6 

Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Creamy Cheesy Broccoli  

Other: Potato Bar  

 Sandwiches:  Turkey, Ham, and Egg Salad 

Confirmation Group Serving: Elizabeth Koonst, Amanda 
Schultz, Margaret Schwichtenberg 

 March 13 

 Soups: Chicken Noodle and Chili 

 Sandwiches:  Ham, Turkey, Sloppy Joes, and Egg Salad 

 Confirmation Group Serving: Andrea Gerres & Trisha 

             Anderson    

  

March 20 

Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Tomato Basil  

 Sandwiches:  Turkey, Ham, and Grilled Cheese 

Confirmation Group Serving: Angie Hoff, Heather Kes 







March 10 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour: Girl Scouts– Ashley Schultz                                         March 13 Soup and Sandwich Serving Group: 

                                                                                                                      Andrea Gerres, Trisha Anderson 

8:00 

Greeters: Susie Steinhagen 

Lay Reader: Susie Steinhagen 

Communion Assistants: Susie Steinhagen, Dave Latzke, Terry 

Siemon 

Ushers: Chris Schultz, Luke Schultz, Rob Schultz, Mark 
Schultz, Wayne Koepp, Aaron Leonard 

9:15 

Greeters: Chris & Annette Moylan 

Lay Reader: Annette Moylan 

Communion Assistants: Chris & Annette Moylan, Teresa Latzke 

Ushers: Brent Koepp,  Mitchell Koepp, Jackson Stauffacher, 
Justin Stauffacher, Tim Moonen 

March 17 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour: Bryn Davis                                                                    March 20 Soup and Sandwich Serving Group: 

                                                                                                                   Angie Hoff and Heather Kes 

8:00 

Greeters: Gerald & Diane Bratch 

Lay Reader: Bonnie Vinkemeier 

Communion Assistants: Bonnie Vinkemeier, Angela Faucette, 

Dorothy Koepp 

Ushers: Chris Schultz, Luke Schultz, Rob Schultz, Mark 
Schultz, Wayne Koepp, Aaron Leonard 

9:15 

Greeters: Jeremy & Lainey Schwartz 

Lay Reader: Phoebe Einertson 

Communion Assistances: Phoebe Einertson, Lynne Jeurissen, 

Beth Beuch 

Ushers: Brent Koepp,  Mitchell Koepp, Jackson Stauffacher, Jus-
tin Stauffacher, Tim Moonen 

March 3 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour: Kindergarten Class                                                               March 6 Soup and Sandwich Serving Group: 

                                                                                                         Elizabeth Koonst, Amanda Schultz, Margaret Schwichtenberg 

8:00 

Greeters: Greg & Linda Schwichtenberg 

Lay Reader: Renee Meuleners 

Communion Assistants: Krik Franck, Sharon Adelmann, 

Patty Laabs 

Ushers: Brent Schwichtenberg, Greg Schwichtenberg, Bruce 
Schmidt, Richard Laabs 

9:15 

Greeters: Sue Koenig 

Reader: Steve Schroeder 

Communion Assistants: Steve Schroeder, Beth Beuch, Sara 

Bungarden 

Ushers: Scott & Tricia Ruud, Alex Ruud, Griffin Ruud, Jerry 
Meger 

March Altar Guild: Renee Meuleners 

Palm Sunday March 24 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour: Eggers/Swanson Connect Class                                     

8:00 

Greeters: Wesley Koepp 

Lay Reader: Sandi Wolpern 

Communion Assistants: Sandi Wolpern, Abby Kubes, Mindy 

Chevalier 

Ushers: Myron Bratsch, Kirk Franck, Matt Kes, Jeff Eppen 

9:15 

Greeters:  Brent & Wendy Koepp 

Lay Reader: Brent Koepp 

Communion Assistances: Brent Koepp, Renee Meuleners, Dave 

Bungarden 

Ushers: Chris & Annette Moylan, Steve Schroeder, Lee Sauter 

Easter Sunday March 31 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour: Easter Brunch                                                              

7:00 
Greeters: Nick & Bryn Davis 

Lay Reader: Bryn Davis 

Communion Assistants: Nick & Bryn Davis, Albert Koepp 

Ushers: Myron Bratsch, Kirk Franck, Matt Kes, Jeff Eppen 

9:30 
Greeters: Kenny & Wendy Theis 

Lay Reader: Sara Bungarden 

Communion Assistances: Peg Longhenry, Cindy Schoenbauer, 
Sara Bungarden 

Ushers: Chris & Annette Moylan, Steve Schroeder, Lee Sauter 



CALLED TO SERVE THROUGH OUR GIVING 

Offering Received the week of               

January 25– 31 

General Fund—$3,384 

Improvement Fund—$505 

February 1-7 

General Fund—$3,972 

Improvement Fund—$595 

February 8-14 

General Fund— $3,705 

Improvement Fund- $810 

 

Financial Corner 
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